
City of Archer City 
Open Regular Meeting  

Thursday, August 18, 2016 
7:00 P.M. 

 
 
The Mayor and City Council of the City of Archer City, met for an Open Regular Meeting on Thursday, August 18, 
2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the City Council Chambers, 116 S. Sycamore, Archer City, Texas. 
 
Call to Order 
Mayor Kelvin Green called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor Green led the Pledge of Allegiance for the 
United States and Texas flags and gave the invocation.   
 
The following Council members were present for roll call: 
Mayor   Kelvin Green   
Council Members  Paula Bradley  
   Jerry Phillips arrived at 7:03 p.m. 
   Debra Haehn  
   Gregg Miller  
   Ben Tucker   
 
Staff present: City Manager – George Huffman, City Secretary - Kim Whitsitt, Police Chief – Justin Perron 
 
Guests Present – Alex Achten – KAUZ, Darren Richey, Ted Burkett, Donna L. Williams, Derinda Coleman, Joe 
Warren, Vicki Graham, Larry Graham, Joe Aulds, Charles Young, Barbara Young, Ellen Hodges, Archie Mayfield, 
Fern Starnes, Harold Garlington, Catherine Garlington, Jolene Knox, Buddy Knox, Sandra Coffelt, Denise Parsons 
 
Public Comments 
None 
 
Consent Agenda 
Paula Bradley made the motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Debra Haehn seconded the motion.  All members 
present voted “Aye”. 

Monthly Reports 
City Manager report: Public Works, Ambulance, ACPD – George Huffman 
City Secretary report: July Financial Report – Kim Whitsitt 
ACGDC report – None  
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Golf Carts and ATV Regulations 
George Huffman addressed Council and Citizens concerning recent complaints of the dangerous and illegal use of 
golf carts by children and explained golf carts were regulated by the Texas Transportation Code.  Numerous citizens 
present requested Council allow the operation of golf carts in the City and expressed concern over the number of 
children operating golf carts.  Mayor Green stated he supported the use of golf carts within the City by adults.  After 
further discussion the consensus of Council was to table the item and consider an Ordinance at the September 
meeting to authorize the operation of golf carts by licensed drivers on any street in the City with a speed limit of 35 
m.p.h. or less.  No action taken. 
 
Pickup Bid 
George Huffman addressed Council concerning awarding a bid for the purchase of a new maintenance pickup.  
George stated a bid opening was conducted on August 15, 2016 and the low bid was submitted by Sewell Toyota for 
a 2017 Toyota Tacoma in the amount of $22,076.06.  Paula Bradley made the motion to approve the bid by Sewell 
Toyota in the amount of $22,076.06.  Jerry Phillips seconded the motion.  All members present voted “Aye”. 
 
 
 
 
Resolution 375 – NIBRS Grant 



Kim Whitsitt addressed Council concerning Resolution 375 authorizing an application for the NIBRS grant program 
to fund a CopSync software upgrade for the Archer City Police Department.  Debra Haehn made the motion to 
approve Resolution 375.  Gregg Miller seconded the motion.  All members present voted “Aye”. 
 
Adjournment 
There being no further business to come before the City Council, Ben Tucker moved to adjourn at 8:12 p.m. Gregg 
Miller seconded the motion.  All members present voted “Aye”. 
 
 
 
 
 
________________________________            ______________________________ 
Kim Whitsitt, City Secretary                                        Kelvin Green, Mayor 
 


	Call to Order

